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Notice of Availability  
 

The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, New York District announces the availability of the Draft 
Finding of No Significant Impact (DFONSI), Draft Environmental Assessment (DEA) and Draft 
Feasibility Report (DFR) for the Leonardo, Raritan Bay and Sandy Hook Bay, New Jersey, 
Coastal Storm Risk Management Feasibility Study. 

 
With the passage of the Hurricane Sandy Disaster Relief Appropriations Act of 2013 (Public Law 
113-2), the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers has been given the authority and funding to complete 
ongoing coastal storm damage risk reduction projects and studies in the Northeast.   

 
This DEA was prepared to identify, evaluate, and disclose all associated impacts that would 
result from the proposed action. 

 
The DFONSI, DEA and DFR will be posted on the on the New York District’s website: 
www.nan.usace.army.mil/Leonardo 

 

For further project information contact:  
Jenifer Thalhauser 
Project Manager 
New York District Corps of Engineers 
(917) 790-8632 
jenifer.e.thalhauser@usace.army.mil 

 

To request a copy of the DFONSI, DEA and DFR and to submit written comments, please 
contact: 

Matthew Voisine 
Project Biologist 
New York District Corps of Engineers 
Attn: CENAN-PL-E 
26 Federal Plaza 
New York, NY 10278-0090 (917) 
790-8718 
matthew.voisine@usace.army.mil 

 

Comments received regarding the DEA will assist in the agency’s evaluation of the project will 
be reflected in the project record. The comment period will be 30 days of the date of this notice. 


